
M.V. KALAKALA (1935-
1967) – Shaken But 
Not Forgotten
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

Seattle has many noted architectural 
structures on land. The M.V. Kalakala 
(Chinook for “flying bird”) was its 
most noted memorable structure “on 
sea”. The wonder ferry was voted 
the second most favorite tourist 
attraction after the Space Needle 
during the 1962 Seattle World’s Fair. 
Fortunately, we still have the Space 
Needle.

Purchased in 1933 as the burned 
hull of the Peralta (Oakland to 
San Francisco ferry) by the Puget 
Sound Navigation Company (Black 
Ball Line), it was towed to Kirkland 
(then Houghton) to be transformed 
into stunning art deco redesign. 
The Naval Architect was Helmuth 
Schmidt, QAHS 1910 graduate.

Grizzly Spirit 
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

We lost a 
magnificent 
long time 
Grizzly John 
Hennes ’51 on 
January19th. 
John’s memorial 
was held on 
February 11, 
2023.

John was such an important member 
of our alumni association, working 
hard for the KUAY newsletter since 
1982, QAHS history and archives, 
scholarships and may other areas 
where he supported our work. He 
was also a member of the Queen 
Anne Historical Society.

He was very proud of the KUAY 
newsletter and his contribution to 
maintain the quality and consistency 
of this publication for so many years. 
I have been so graced to know John 
and getting to work with John on the 
KUAY.

John will be honored at the spring 
Luncheon on April 29th and in the 
summer edition of the summer 
KUAY.

President’s Message
By Sally Villaluz Ghormley ’79

Winter is here 
Grizzlies!

I want to ask 
everyone to 
take a moment 
of silence 
and reflect 
on the loss of 
our beloved 
Grizzly Tim 
Moody ’66, 

Association Member extremely 
active with the Alumni Association, 
passed away at home attended by 
his wife Sherry (Peck) Moody ’66 
and surrounded by family on January 
10, 2022.  Our hearts are broken.  
Heaven is lucky to have him.  His 
final parting words that he wanted to 
share with everyone were “This too 
shall pass, live life to the fullest, don’t 
take things too serious, laugh and 
have fun…Peace Out”.

Timothy Ira Moody was born January 
22nd, 1948. He is survived by his 
wife Sherry, son Heath, plus family 
and friends. He was a husband, 
father, brother, friend, grandfather, 
and a coach.  Our memories of Tim 
are precious, he always had a heart 
of gold. 

Amen.

We just had our All Class Fall 
Homecoming Dance at the Ballard 
Elks.  Unfortunately, I wasn’t able 
to attend, My thoughts were with 
everyone on that evening, what an 
awesome night it was!! 

Pres. Sally and Charlie

John Hennes
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I’m looking forward to our upcoming 
Spring Luncheon. Stay tuned for 
more details. If it snows, go play 
and have some fun. Stay warm this 
winter! Go Grizzlies!

Best,

Sally
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The new bridge and wheelhouse 
were built out of copper, with a 
3000- diesel horsepower engine to 
reach 18 knots making it the largest 
and fastest ferry on Puget Sound 
with 2000 passengers. There were 
many luxurious features, also. There 
were velvet covered chairs, ladies 
lounge, full galley, sun deck, bar and 
showers for the shipyard workers 
since the ferry was the Seattle- 
Bremerton run. With extended runs 
during WWII, this also made it a 
tourist attraction with evening cruises 
especially with the Flying Birds 
dance orchestra.

There was another well remembered 
“feature”-the vibration. A heavy 
vibration was due to poor alignment 
of the engine during the rebuild. It 
was corrected by 40% in 1956 when 
the propeller was replaced.

Fellow classmate Paul Christensen 
was fortunate to have been part of 
the crew for two summers on the 
Kalakala: 

“My duties on the Kalakala had 
changed. I was now experienced 
from one year of summer work. I 
now worked on the deck and had 
opportunities to steer the boat under 
the direction of the Captain or First 
Officer. It was a small wheelhouse, 
almost dome shaped, and all copper 
with porthole windows. While 
underway, the boat did shake quite a 

M.V. KALAKALA
continued from page 1

Acknowledgments
Every year we thank our alumni 
board and other volunteers who keep 
us going. None of our alums are paid 
for what they do. All Grizzlies owe 
these people many thanks. Without 
them there is no alumni association. 
We also acknowledge the following 
supporters. We need all of you. 
Please join in!

Kindnesses—Our Thanks to:
Robert Wilson ’67, Beth 
(Wassenberg) Guislin ’67, Pam 
(Lohrer) Lucarelli ’61, Terry 
Howard ’52, Pat (Sykes) Ronhaar 
’47 and the Class Committees for 
continuing to screen newspapers 
for the death notices used in our 
Memorials. We appreciate all those 
who write us about our fellow alumni 
passages. 

Memorabilia Gifts—Our Thanks to:
Tracey Forde, daughter of Donald J 
Ryan ’43: Letter Sweater, Football, 
Baseball & Basketball Photos.
Ruben Van Kemben ’70: three 
cheer sweaters & an orange shirt
Jim Lilly, son of George Lilly ‘43: 
six KUAY newspapers from 1940
Class of ’72 Committee: a pair of 
warm-up pants & two pom poms

Yearbooks: (Prior approval required 
before acceptance)
Tracey Forde, daughter of Donald J 
Ryan ’43: for years 37, 38, 39, 43
Sharron (Wilson) Johnson ’62: for 
year 62

NOTICE: The alumni archives (a 
storage locker) are overflowing. 
Please call or write before you 
send us memorabilia. Contact: 
historian@qagrizzlies.org or info@
qagrizzlies.org.

Editor’s Notes
Roxi Ko

Happy 2023 
everyone! 
I hope you 
all had a 
wonderful end 
of 2022 and 
this new year 
is starting off 
right. I started 
a new job 
last summer 
and I’m back 

working in the commercial real estate 
world as a marketing associate, this 
time for a company called CPX! The 
people are great and I get to work 
from home half the week, which 
allows me to spend time with my cat 
Snackie Pawbinson (named after 
the great Jackie Robinson) while I’m 
working. What a treat! It’s been great 
so far and I’m happy to be back in 
the “corporate” world - they even 
allow jeans in the office! 

I also continued participating in 
makers markets around Seattle, and 
have really enjoyed that this past 
year. It’s humbling to have so many 
people compliment your work, and 
it still surprises me to this day when 
people are willing to spend money 
on my art. It’s such a nice feeling! 
This year I hit 700 sales on Etsy, 
which feels really awesome and is 
quite an accomplishment! I’m looking 
forward to growing my business 
even more this year, and expanding 
into new mediums and art forms and 
continuing to explore and expand 
my creativity! Check out my work at 
roxikodesigns.etsy.com

Editor’s Note:  To view the 
KUAY with higher quality 
photos please go to the alumni 
website www.qagrizzlies.org. 
and click on the PDF files in 
The KUAY listing.

continued on page 3

Photo by John Daughters; from a 9th 
Grade Washington State History Project
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M.V. KALAKALA
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2022-23 Board of Directors
Maggie (Nichols) Birch ’64
Mary Cooke ’79, Secretary
Katharyn Gaylord ’63 
Sally Villaluz Ghormley ’79, 	
	 President
Stephen Haynes ’61
Janis (Bridges) Jenkins ’69
Roger Jensen ’61 
Shirley (Niebuhr) Kankelfritz ’61 
Beth (Wassenberg) Guislin ’67 
Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65, 	
	 Treasurer
Sherry (Peck) Moody ’66	
Kim R. Turner ’61
Jeanne (Hayes) Warren ’61, Vice-	
	 Pres.
Michael Warren ’61 
Jackie (Moore) Zobrist ’63, 	
	 Corresp. Secr.

KUAY Editorial Board:
Sally Villaluz Ghormley, Claudia 
Kettles Lovgren, Kim R. Turner.
Page Designer: Roxi Ko.

KUAY & QAHSAA 
The KUAY is published 
semiannually by the Queen 
Anne High School Alumni 
Association, free for members 
and friends of the Association. 
To be placed on the mailing 
list or to help with Association 
activities, write to: P.O.Box 
9128, Seattle, WA 98109-0128 
or email: info@qagrizzlies.org. 
Donations are enthusiastically 
requested, as they sustain the 
Association. Board meetings 
are generally held monthly 
and are open to all graduates. 
Phone Sally Villaluz Ghormley 
’79 at 206-331-9194 for details. 
See website for minutes.The 
KUAY is printed by Pacific 
Publishing Co., Seattle. The 
QAHSAA is a 501(c)(3) tax-
exempt organization.

Annual Meeting tucked into the middle of 
the Spring Luncheon - May 21, 2022 

Board Members Present: Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren, Roger 
Jensen, Maggie (Nichols) Birch, Kim Turner, Kathy Gaylord, Janis 
Bridges Jenkins, Jeanne (Hayes) Warren, Sherry Moody, and Mary 
Cooke  

Board Members Absent: Sally Villaluz Ghormley, Shirley 
(Niebuhr) Kankelfritz, Jim LePenske, Jackie (Moore) Zobrist, Steve 
Haynes, and Mike Warren 

Association Membership & Alumni: The same as the “checked-
in” list at the Spring luncheon.

Election of Board Members: As all the Grizzlies present rested, 
satiated from their yacht club luncheon, our host Roger Jensen 
presented the following slate of Board members for re-election 
and called for a vote.  I am happy to report that everyone was re-
elected unanimously to a 3-year term:

	 • Sally Villaluz Ghormley, Class of ‘79 – President
	 • Maggie Birch, Class of ‘64
	 • Kathy Gaylord, Class of ‘63
	 • Jim LePenske, Class of ‘62

With the business portion of the event completed, the frivolity 
resumed.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, Mary Cooke, Recording Secretary

bit. I am told that they had repaired 
the boat since WWII to take most of 
the shake away. I worked the boat 
the following summer and was on the 
Kalakala for its last official scheduled 
trip.”

Cars became larger after the war 
reducing the Kalakala’s capacity 
by 40%. It was auctioned off 
and relocated to Alaska for fish 
processing eventually being 
grounded in Kodiak. Efforts to 
restore the ferry failed. The Kalakala 
was purchased by the Kalakala 

Foundation and floated back to 
Seattle in 1998 to be restored only 
to be moored and later evicted from 
Lake Union as an eyesore and 
sent to Neah Bay, then Tacoma. 
Eventually parts were sold off. 
Some were purchased by the City of 
Kirkland and the wheelhouse can be 
found facing Puget Sound and the 
Seattle skyline at Salty’s on Alki. So 
fortunately we DO have a bit of the 
much loved shaker “Silver Slug” (one 
of its nicknames).

The stunning postcard featured is by 
another classmate John Daughters:

continued on page 5
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Our “2nd Annual” 
All Alumni & Friends 
Homecoming Dance at 
last! 
By Mary Cooke ’79

On November 19, 2022* my night 
got off to a wonderful start when 
my honey gave me a corsage for 
the Homecoming dance. Then 40 
some groovy Grizzlies gathered 
together at the Ballard Elks Lodge as 
we finally held our “2nd Annual” All 
Alumni & Friends shindig with Ron 
Bolin spinnin’ the tunes and getting 
everybody out of their seats.  We 
had some great grub from the Husky 
Deli (ironic) and the spirits were 
flowing at the watering hole.

*Yes, this was the night of the UW 
Huskies last home football game of 
the year, but anyway…

It seemed like a good time was had 
by all. I saw that some classes had 
either planned ahead or just naturally 
sat together – a big shout out to the 
Class of ’78! 

Claudia Lovgren, Class of ’65, and I 
traded turns on the dance floor and 
selling behind the merchandise table 
– it was fun to see her get Disco 
Fever and fly onto the floor.  A big 
thanks to all those who got some 
new Grizzly gear to show off their 
school spirit.

The best thing I heard all night was 
from Craig Smith, Class of ’69 who 
said that he starts each day saying, “ 
Today is my new favorite day!”

We hope to see all of you in the 
fall of 2023 at the 3rd Annual All 
Alumni and Friends Homecoming 
Dance…and may the college football 
scheduling gods (dogs?) be on our 
side!

Grizzly Goodbye 
Salute
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

At a memorial service on November 
12th, we said goodbye to fellow 
board member James A. Le Penske 
Jr. (May 24, 1944 - Oct. 15, 2022), 
class of 1962. James was a Queen 
Anne Alumni Association board 
member since 2016 and a donor 
since 2009.

We enjoyed James’ wit, wisdom, 
generosity and participation. 
Along with his brother-in-law, he 
transported Al’s grill to our annual 
Alumni picnics.

His family’s story of having to give 
up their home for the building of 
Catherine Blaine Junior High School 
is in the” Magnolia Midcentury 
Memories” book.

Along with James being of service 
to our school, he was of service 
to our country. In 1966 Jim 
enlisted in the United States Army 
attending flight school when he 
was stationed in Arkansas as a 
warrant officer.  As a member of the 
92nd assault helicopter company 
Stallions, James went to Viet Nam 
on numerous tours, flying Hueys 
for medical evacuations as well 
as Blackhawks and Chinooks. He 
was then stationed in Kentucky and 
Seattle. At his last station in 1983 
in Heidelberg James served as 
Deputy Chief of Staff Operations 
manager providing planning, time 

phasing and prioritization of aviation 
force deployment requirements. He 
proudly retired in 1992 as Lt. Colonel 
returning to Seattle.

The following is an excerpt 
from letter on display with many 
mementos of James extraordinary 
life at his memorial:

 “What the Code of an Officer Means 
to Me by James LePenske

 As an officer in the United States 
Army, I feel it my duty to serve 
my country and to uphold the 
Constitution of the United States. In 
this modern world of atomic power, 
campus riots, jungle warfare and 
political unrest, I feel it an even 
more important job. We are at 
war at home, just as much as in 
Vietnam. Our war at home is one 
against racism, poverty and lack 
of patriotism. As officers, we must 
face each problem with confidence 
that what we are doing is moral and 
right. We must feel our leadership 
is for the good of all the people. As 
officers, we must face each problem 
with confidence that what we are 
doing is moral and right. We must 
feel our leadership is for the good of 
all the people.

As officers we represent the United 
States on foreign soil or in a small 
section of our country.”

In this passage he is still serving our 
country well in so many capacities.

On a personal note, James was a 
member of the Vietnam Helicopters 
Association along with my uncle 
Lt.Col. Charles S. Kettles, 2016 
MOH recipient for three treacherous 
helicopter rescues in one day, May 
15, 1967 in Viet Nam. James met 
my uncle at a VHA event a few years 
ago in Puyallup. He thoughtfully and 
generously gave me his copy of their 
magazine with my uncle featured 
on the front cover (which my uncle 
modestly had not told me about!).

We are honored to have had James 
as a fellow Grizzly.
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Chuck & Linda (Willis) Dagg, both long-time committee members enjoying their dessert.  

Alumni Scholarships Return For 2023 
By Kerry McMahan ’54 

The Covid-19 pandemic, which has so affected our nation and all of us, resulted in the suspension of the QA Alumni 
Scholarship Program in 2021. It was the first time since the program started in 1983. Since our beginning, the Association 
has awarded 696 scholarships, totaling $376,000.

Schools have reopened this past year and, despite difficulties, we are again holding a Scholarship Program for 2023.

Remember that QA scholarship applicants can be college undergrads as well as high school seniors and trade school 
applicants, as outlined in the Policies on the website.

Those interested in competing for a 2023 award should check the alumni website, www.qagrizzlies.org and download 
the application, taking great care to follow the completion instructions for the application form and the cover letter. 

The deadline is March 31, 2023.

Class of ’62 Reunion
The Class of ‘62 held their 60th 
Reunion on Saturday, August 27, 
2022, as a luncheon at the Seattle 
Yacht Club. The 110 attendees had a 
wonderful time, extending the event 
until after 3pm. During the event, 
a silent auction was conducted for 
bottles of wine and newly published 
book on wine donated by Jim “Doc” 
Wilson ‘62 and a Chris Bolen ‘61 
large print of QAHS donated by 
Bonnie Allen ‘62. Proceeds were 
donated to the QAHS Scholarship 
Fund. Each table had a QA Mug 
donated by Burt Walls ’62 that was 
given to one at the table by lottery. 
Memorabilia tables and picture 
boards were set up to remind 
classmates of their HS years and 
earlier reunions.

M.V. KALAKALA
continued from page 3

“As it says on the card, this was 
from a 9th grade Washington state 
history class with Mr. Davis at 
Catherine Blaine. He was known 
for his big, required reports, but we 
could choose the topic. I chose to do 
mine on the ferry system and poured 
myself into it. With my dad’s help I 
set about taking photos of the fleet 
with the Century 21 logo on each 
boat. 1962 was a great year to start 
at QAHS with the fair going on.”

Charles E Wheaton Ph.D ‘68, pictured 
with his wife and his newly published 
book, “At Your Service: Living the 
Lessons of Servant Leadership”.
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caring skills to become owner of 
two assisted living communities for 
ten years. She sold before COVID 
hit. Now it’s just golf “or shall I 
say pretend golf.” Mike Crutcher 
’62 died of cancer at his home in 
Magnolia where he and his wife Judy 
had moved in 2009. They also kept a 
home in Louisville, KY, where he had 
worked 20 years as general counsel 
at the Brown-Forman Corporation, 
owner of Jack Daniels. He graduated 
from Yale University and Harvard 
Law School. He loved fishing.  

Barbara (Amies) Lyons ’62 sends a 
photo of her sister Renee Amies ‘63 
wearing the Queen Anne scarf (ed. 
note: mine has also seen heavy use 
this winter.) Jeffrey L. (Jeff) Lee ’64 
writes from Bangkok, “After Queen 
Anne, he attended Olympic College 

Margaret’s husband Ron Gillette ’58 
was a dear and close friend to John. 
They had fun at Queen Anne, but 
mostly hanging out at the “Greasy 
Spoon” Kuay Hi-Spot.  (ed. Note: 
accompanying photo shows John 
and his wife Carolyn, with their dog, 
Calvin, taken last July. –John looks 
much the same as he did in high 
school!) 

1960s

Sally (Sroufe) Webster ’60 is living 
near Parker, CO at Heritage Eagle 
Bend Golf Club where she has been 
for some time. Loves 300 days of 
sunshine  and little of “that Seattle 
‘wet’ stuff.” She worked close to 40 
years as flight attendant for United 
Air Lines and NetJet. The latter 
as a Corporate Flight Attendant. 
She transferred her Passenger-

WHO’S NEWS: 
FEBRUARY 2023
By Kim R. Turner ’61

1940s

Bill Gerard Knight ’48 has written 
a memoir: “Magnolia to the Majors: 
memoirs of a native son who helped 
write the history of Seattle sports.” 
His personal sport was playing 
alongside teammate Bob Houbregs 
‘49 who went on to fame at UW 
and as an NBA player. Bill writes of 
covering Bowl games and other post-
season playoffs. He also covered the 
Iditarod dog-sled races in Alaska. 
His career as a sportswriter lasted 
43 years. His newspaper career 
was a reflection of his grandfather, 
noted photographer and newsreel 
cinema-tographer, who worked on 
the Seattle Post-Intelligencer early in 
the 20th century.
					   
1950s

Ruth A. (Reynolds) Hubbard 
’51 has downsized from a seven-
room house to a two room home 
in Sedro-Woolley, WA. She had 
seven children, and now enjoys 
70 grandchildren and great-
grandchildren with another “great” 
on the way. William Silverthorn ’54 
and brother Harry Silverthorn ’55 
have both died, Harry on October 
16, 2021 and William on September 
9, 2022. William’s daughter, Patricia, 
notified us of their passing. She 
remembers their having taken her 
to see Queen Anne High School 
several times. The brothers took 
great pride In being Queen Anne 
Grizzlies. William always looked 
forward to receiving the KUAY.

Marian Hailey-Moss ‘58/9 sends 
word that her book, “A Dog Named 
Randall” is still available on Amazon, 
or via Kindness Books, 210 West 
90th St. Suite 3M, New York, NY 
10024. Margaret DeLacy ’59 reports 
the death of John Shelton ’58, 
who died October 13, 2022. John 
graduated from UCLA and had a 
successful career as a psychiatrist. 

John Shelton ‘58 with Caroline and Calvin

Grizzly chic worn by Renee Amies - Class 
of 63

John Shelton and Ron Gillette Seattle PI Class of 1958
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1970s

Frank (Mike) Haney ’76 sends 
news. His father, Franklin A. 
Haney ’57 died after a long bout 
with cancer. He retired from the 
U.S. Navy and later from the U.S. 
Postal Service in Seattle. He moved 
to Bismark, North Dakota, with his 
second wife Dianne. At his death he 
had five children, 14 grandchildren, 
and 17 great grandchildren. Frank’s 
wife Julie (Norris) Haney ’75 
retired in July 2022 after 35 years 
of nursing service at Saint Michael’s 
Hospital (formerly Harrison Memorial 
Hospital) in Bremerton. Frank and 
Julie have been married 47 years 
and have three children and six 
grandchildren. Julie survived lung 
cancer which took her right lung, 
as well as open heart bypass 
surgery where she died and was 
revived minutes after her operation! 
Frank retired from the Kitsap 
County Sheriff’s Office after 33 
years of service. “I was awarded 
six Department Accommodations 
and two life-saving medals.” Prior 
to this he had been ten years in 
the U.S.Army Special Operations 
Group, stationed at Fort Lewis, WA., 
Fort Bragg, NC, then in Alaska, 
Korea, Panama, Germany and The 
Netherlands. He received several 
medals while in the service. Then 
spent two years of service in Roy, 
WA Police Dept. and two years in 
the Yelm, WA Marshal’s Office as a 
sergeant.

at Bremerton, then U.W. briefly, 
but a family emergency forced him 
to return home to Bangkok. He 
had hoped to return to U.W., but 
the death of his father changed 
his plans. He would like to contact 
old friends from ’64. A few names 
he remembers are Mike Sullivan, 
Al Malosky, Ms. Patricia Bergets 
“Patsy.” He sends warmest regards 
to all Q.A. alums of the early 1960s. 

Bob Wilson ’67 sends a great photo 
of the 1967 Grizzly Men’s Hiking 
Club, taken at a restaurant named 
Gear-A-Deli in Anacortes. They had 
been hiking the Bowman Beach 
Trail near Deception Pass on July 
6, 2022. Note all the different local 
product logos from the “olden days” 
posted on the wall behind them. 
The lads are, from left to right: Ron 
Wilkinson, Dean Jackson, Terry 
Harrington, Gary Christopher, 
Greg Beard, Bob Wilson, Don 
Campbell, Jack Shope, and Bill 
Caton. Bob sends us another 
photo of several Grizzlies at Chelan 
Mahogany and Merlot, taken on 
October 1st, 2022. Again, left to 
right: Rich Hook, Bob Wilson, 
Linda (Bridges) Stone, Cathy 
(McDonnel) Hook, Teri (McGuinn) 
Beard ’68 and Greg Beard. All but 
Teri are Class of ’67.  Bob Wilson 
sends a third photo and story: Tom 
Jones ’67 plays bass guitar for 
his daughter Stacy’s blues band, 
called “The Stacy Jones Band.” The 
accompanying photo shows Stacy 
with dad, Tom Jones in an outdoor 
setting, singing and playing sweet 
music together.

Pictured Left to right: QAHS class of 
1967 Hiking Group- Ron Wilkinson, 
Dean Jackson, Terry Harrington, Gary 
Christopher, Greg Beard, Bob Wilson, 
Don Campbell, Jack Shupe, Bill Caton

QA Class of 67 at Lake Chelan

Ed. Notes: This issue of the KUAY 
has been delayed due to the 
accident which befell your WN editor, 
Kim Turner ’61 who fell down on 
Spring St. last Dec. 27th and broke 
two bones in his writing arm (a lefty). 
At the same time, our editor-in-chief 
John Hennes ’51 was hospitalized 
with complications of his cancer. 
Sadly, he did not recover and we 
are again in mourning. He was my 
mentor and co-compiler of Who’s 
News, always trying to teach me the 
art of news writing (“keep in short!”) 

Spring Luncheon - 
April 29 at the Seattle 
Yacht Club
By Mary Cooke ’79

On Saturday, April 29, 2023 from 
11am to 2pm we will gather once 
again at the Seattle Yacht Club for 
our Spring Luncheon and Annual 
Alumni Meeting. With its beautiful 
view of Portage Bay and central 
location, the SYC can be found at 
1807 East Hamlin St., Seattle, WA 
98112 between the Montlake Bridge 
and the 520 Bridge.

While we can’t control the weather or 
the traffic, we know that once inside 
you will receive a warm welcome and 
see some “Grizzly” grins where we 
can share a sumptuous meal and our 
latest tales of adventure.

We have some new options for 
this year’s menu - Flat Iron Steak, 
Lemon Salmon, or Spinach/Cheddar 
Quiche. A lemon meringue tart has 
been chosen for desert - sounds 
refreshing and delicious! There will 
be a cash bar, a 50/50 raffle, Grizzly 
gear for sale, and more.

A bargain at only $40.00 per person, 
we hope to see you and a guest at 
this year’s Spring Luncheon. You can 
find a coupon on the last page of this 
issue to use for reservations.
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Grizzlies Grazin’ in the 
Grass
By Mary Cooke ’79

On Saturday, August 13, 2022 the 
sun was smiling on us at around 
72 degrees as over 100 QA grads 
and friends gathered at Magnolia 
Park. After a pandemic delay and a 
location change, we were back at 
the original QA Picnic location and 
everyone seemed very happy to see 
each other, at last!  

The Class of ’67 held their 55th 
Reunion at a dedicated table with a 
great cake by Bob Wilson, Class 
of ‘67 – see attached not as great 
photo by Mary Cooke, Class of ’79. 

The QAHSAA provided soft drinks, 
water, chips, and of course – burgers 
and dogs.

Class of ‘79 at Magnolia Park

Cake at ‘67 Reunion Picnic

The line for the grill seemed never-
ending, until finally some “younger” 
grizzlies hopped in to save the day 
and got those grills humming.  It 
is my understanding that they are 
planning on helping out at future 
picnics, hooray! 

A lot of folks were ready to get 
some new Grizzly Gear – we had 
over $600 in sales; the profits from 
those sales go to funding future 
events so, thank you and you’re 
welcome – thank you for buying stuff 
and showing your school spirit, and 
you’re welcome, now it will be easier 
for us to have future events for you 
to attend.

Stay tuned to the Summer 2023 
KUAY for the dates of the next QA 
Picnic.
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Historical Moment 
Brings Tears of Joy
By Sally Villaluz Ghormley ‘79

North Queen Anne Elementary-
now Cascade Parent Partnership 
Program-has been  under a major 
renovation project. The contractors 
came across a chalkboard dated 
January 31, 1938. The signatures 
preserved on the board include 
best friends for life - Ruth (Hanson) 
Ghormley ’42, Reidun (Gundersen) 
Meissner ’42, Ardelle (Blunt) who 
recently passed away 7/21/21 and 
Margarete (Angeles) Ronning ‘42 
who passed away 8/6/1998. They all 
did graduate from North Queen Anne 
Elementary and moved onto QA HS 
after January 31, 1938.
 
Neighbors of Ardelle’s family saw 
the Seattle School District’s post 
about the chalkboard on Instagram 
and passed the word onto Ardelle’s 
daughter Debbie who coordinated 
with the contractors, Seattle Schools, 
and Ruthie’s and Reidun’s families 
to come together to see and witness 
this remarkable discovery. Thank you 
Debbie!

On June 8 2022, Sally was able to 
take Ruthie to see it. Ruthie lives 
right next door at Aegis. Aegis went 
the extra mile and styled  her hair  
for this special  occasion. There was 
representation from Seattle Schools, 
the Cascade principal, the architect, 
and the contractors. The group 

Ruth Hanson 
Ghormley ’42 (Ruthie)
By Sally Villaluz Ghormley ‘79

Ruth Marie Ghormley (Ruthie) 
passed peacefully into eternal life 
on November 1, 2022, at the age 
of 97.  She was born February 
3rd, 1925 at Swedish Hospital in 
Seattle, WA to wonderful parents, 
Emanuel Hanson and Ellen Augusta 
Granquist. 

Ruthie was a native Seattlelite, 
graduating from Queen Anne High 
School in 1942.  She attended 
the University of WA and obtained 
her BS degree from the School of 
Pharmacy and met her beloved 
husband, Willard Howard Ghormley, 
who was seated next to her 
alphabetically by last name. Willard 
left UW to serve in the Army Air 
Corps during WWII and immediately 
upon his return in 1945 pursued 
Ruthie. They married on June 
18, 1949.  She started working at 
Brown’s Bi-Rite Drug in Greenwood 
followed by Swedish Hospital, 
Alm’s Drug for 25 years, owned a 
pharmacy in Tacoma for 8 years; 
it was inside the B & I Shopping 
Center where Ivan the gorilla lived.  
She also worked for the King County 
Department of Assessments, four 
ten-hour days and on the weekends 
at Hilltop Drug. This is where she 

helped Sally get her mom inside to 
see the chalkboard. The following 
day Debbie, Ardelle’s daughter and 
Tim Meissner, Reidun’s son were 
able to meet with Seattle Schools, 
the architect and contractors to also 
see this historical sight.

Seattle Schools plans to preserve 
the chalkboard; they will be putting 
a glass window in the wall so people  
can view it, as it is too fragile to 
relocate.

The ladies had visited their old alma 
mater back in 2014 prior to the 
renovation and met with the principal 
there.

(L-R) Ruth (Hanson) Ghormley ‘42, 
Reiden (Gunderson) Meissner ‘42, Ardell 
Blunt, Cascade Principal Owen Gonder

Norman “Norm” Gipe ‘68 with the 
Neurotics

was held up for narcotics.  She 
finished her career working for 
Safeway in their pharmacy retiring 
at the age of 82 after working in the 
field for 50+ years.

Ruth was a woman who wore many 
hats and had many talents.  She 
shared her lifelong passion for arts 
and crafts, sewing, gardening and 
baking. Ruth was her daughter Jills’ 
Campfire leader from Bluebirds all 
the way through high school. Those 
girls were very lucky having Ruthie 
as their leader sharing her joy in 
making all kinds of crafts with the 
girls. In 2009 Ruthie was presented 
the honor of Gardner of the Year by 
the WA State Federation of Garden 
Clubs belonging to North End 
Flower Club, Briarcliff Garden Club, 
Designers Guild and Seattle Civic. 
She was active for years at Queen 
Anne Lutheran Church, Queen Anne 
HS Alumni Association and later in 
life at the Ballard Senior Center. 

Ruth is survived by her sister Jean 
McLauchlan; two daughters Jill 
Ellen and Sally Marie. Jill is married 
to Mark Rueber. They have two 
children Adam and Emily who is 
married to Jia Wern. Sally has two 
children, Jonathan Villaluz married 
to Vanessa and Anne Marie married 
to Luke Wyman. She also has many 
nephews, nieces, and cousins.

Best lifelong friends since 1st and 
2nd grade were Ardelle, Lillian, 
Margarete (Polly) and Reidun (Ri).

Your family and friends love you and 
will miss you always. Go in peace.
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MEMORIALS

’34 Cleo (Whiteman) Peterson of Seattle, WA, Jun 8, 
2007
’35 Alberta L (Tjelle) Thompson of Kirkland, WA, 2012
’37 Cora B (Ludwigsen) Mosher of Sitka, AK, Dec 2018
’38 John R Rogers of Renton, WA, Jan 29, 2019
’39 Wallace G “Wally” Oliver of Grapeview, WA, Feb 22, 
2012
’40 Philip H Griffing of Bellevue, WA, May 25, 2016
’40 Eleanor R (Ring) Davis of Portland, OR, Nov 3, 2020
’42 Phyllis J (Cochrane) Martin of Eugene, OR, Dec 2021
’42 Reidun (Gundersen) Meissner of Shoreline, WA, Oct 
15, 2022
’42 Ruth M (Hanson) Ghormley of Seattle, WA, Nov 1, 
2022
’42 Frances R (Hopp) Cahoon of Marysville, WA, May 5, 
2010
’42 Donna A (Wyard) DeMeerleer of Green Valley, AZ, 
Sep 1, 2022
’43 Audrey A “Ardelle” (Blunt) DeMello of Seattle, WA, Jul 
21, 2021
’43 Dolores (Cordona) Hill-Marshall of Newcastle, WA, 
Apr 2020
’43 William J “Bill” Higgins of Seattle, WA, Aug 19, 2022
’43 George E Lilly of Renton, WA, Mar 13, 2018
’44 Walter G “Wally” Aurich of West Hills, CA, Jul 31, 
2022
’44 William H “Bill” Brauer of Chicago, IL, Oct 31, 2016
’44 Charles P “Chuck” Wright of Seattle, WA, Aug 27, 
2022
’45 Robert C “Bob” Levisee of Irvine, CA, Jun 28, 2022
’45 Joseph E “Joe” Zorich Sr of Freeland, WA, Aug 6, 
2022
’46 Hally L (Andersson) Heiden of Mountlake Terrace, 
WA, Mar 21, 2018
’46 Verna E (Niemonen) Hildebrand of Mason City, IA, 
Oct 1, 2022
’46 V Joyce “Joyce” (Stratton) Sauve of Auburn, WA, Apr 
19,2022
’47 Kenneth R “Ken” Ryckman of Las Vegas, NV, Dec 30, 
2018
’47 Gretchen (Surry) Monteith of Seattle, WA, Oct 6, 2022
’48 Jane M (Lippert) Perry of Seattle, WA, Apr 15, 2022
’48 Marilyn (Morgan) Munson of Easley, SC, Aug 5, 2021
’48 Loretta (Nachand) Sperling of Bulverde, TX, Mar 25, 
2022
’48 Ernest W Niemonen of Shoreline, WA, May 13, 2010
’48 Joy M (Sherwin) Holdren of Woodinville, WA, May 27, 
2022

’48 William C “Bill” Studabaker of Reston, VA, Aug 8, 
2022
’49 Blanche V (Hawkins) Osborn of Broomfield, CO, Nov 
21, 2019
’49 Elizabeth M “Betty” (Hawkins) Lagucik of Seattle, WA, 
Nov 25, 2011
’49 Joan (Lessard) Graywood of Napa, CA, Jun 2022
’50 William T “Tom” Cochran of Burien, WA, Dec 5, 2022
’50 Berta (McKrill) Beseda of Mount Vernon, WA, Jun 12, 
2022
’50 Rhoda M (Moore) Love of Eugene, OR, Oct 14, 2022
’50 Karla V (O’Berry) Hays of Monroe, WA, Jul 11, 2022
’50 Ronald S “Ron” Selset of Bellevue, WA, Oct 3, 2022
’50 Rita E “Eilene” (Ulmen) Dwelley of Green Valley, AZ, 
Dec 13, 2020
’50 Eugene A “Gene” Wiggins of Everett, WA, Sep 7, 
2022
’51 John D “Johnny” Arthurs of Zillah, WA, Jun 3, 2022
’51 Karl T House of Kirkland, WA, Dec 4, 2022
’51 Ruth E (Jahnke) Waters of Redwood City, CA, Jun 13, 
2022
’51 Lloyd R Klein of Redmond, WA, May 11, 2022
’51 Douglas Weisfield of Seattle, WA, Nov 10, 2022
’51 Joan E Wolgemuth of Edmonds, WA, Jun 26, 2022
’51 Suey Woon Yee of Renton, WA, Aug 4, 2022
’52 Marilyn M (Call) Fremouw of Cameron Park, CA, May 
19, 2022
’52 Betty A (Clark) Mickelson of Lynnwood, WA, Jun 29, 
2022
’52 Edward J “Ed” Fremouw of Cameron Park, CA, Jun 8, 
2022
’52 William J Moore of Ripon, CA, Jan 11, 2015
’53 Michael R Forman of Los Angeles, CA, Jan 29, 2019
’53 Helen K Horn of Rayville, LA, Jan 8, 2022
’53 Edward J “Ed” Lajala of Sedona, AZ, Aug 12, 2022
’54 Gloria J (Bernier) VanMoorhem of Ferndale, WA, Oct 
16, 2022
’54 James “Larry” Christianson of Yerington, NV, Jun 17, 
2021
’54 William M “Bill” Silverthorn of Carson, CA, Sep 9, 
2022
’54 Gerald W “Jerry” Wahlquist of Stanwood, WA, Oct 4, 
2022
’55 Daniel R Duncan of Mckinleyville, CA, Aug 24, 2021
’55 Elizabeth J “Betty” (Marchant) Chaffin of Hillsboro, 
OR, Jun 13, 2022
’55 Lowery C “Larry” Mounger of Mercer Island, WA, Oct 
8, 2022
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’55 Harry M Silverthorn of Olympia, WA, Oct 16, 2021
’55 Marilyn J (Wahlquist) Peterson of Northbrook, IL, May 
13, 2022
’56 Roger D Dale of Santa Ana, CA, Jul 2013
’56 David F Green of Burien, WA, Dec 8, 2021
’56 Elizabeth A (Schenken) Roach of Seattle, WA, Nov 
11, 2022
’56 Margaret “Peggy” (Tibbits) Hull of Port Orchard, WA, 
Nov 18, 2020
’57 Bonnie (Knower) Bily of Olympia, WA, Nov 7, 2022
’58 Henry D “David ‘Duff”” Andrews of Boise, ID, Dec 25, 
2022
’58 Larry Dorman of Enumclaw, WA, Mar 2011
’58 Allan F Oldfield of Seattle, WA, Aug 15, 2017
’58 John M Shelton of Edmonds, WA, Oct 13, 2022
’58 Margaret (Watson) Luther of Port Hadlock, WA, May 
21, 2021
’59 Laura J (Hoggatt) Linde-Olson of Lynnwood, WA, Sep 
24, 2022
’59 Porter McMillian Jr of Upper Darby, PA, Jun 22, 2022
’59 Steven “Steve” Peppard of Bonita Springs, FL, Aug 2, 
2022
’59 Marjorie “Margie” (Scoones) Junk of Everett, WA, Aug 
22, 2022
’60 Patrick “Nick” Blair of Port Orchard, WA, Oct 22, 2021
’60 Sarah (Jenks) Carr of Stanwood, WA, Jul 22, 2022
’60 Tony E McMorris of Caldwell, ID, Apr 12, 2022
’60 Barbara (Wood) Forest of Jacksonville, FL, Dec 2022
’61 Christopher P “Chris” Bollen of Grayland, WA, May 
27, 2020
’62 Michael B Crutcher of Seattle, WA, Jul 24, 2022
’62 James A “Jim” LePenske Jr of Des Moines, WA, Oct 
13, 2022
’62 Christine A “Chris” (McElroy) Hopperstad of Seattle, 
WA, Oct 27,2022
’63 Don A Edgerton of Murphy, NC, Aug 8, 2022
’63 Steve Kraemer of Palos Verdes Estates, CA, Oct 30, 
2022
’63 Michael E “Eric” Mottner of West Richland, WA, Aug 
20, 2022
’63 Anne L Wallin of Whitehall, MT, 2021
’65 Cary D Gould of Seattle, WA, Jul 5, 2022
’65 Thomas S Madin of Des Moines, WA, Feb 21, 2020
’65 Merritt M Maurer of Seattle, WA, Sep 30, 2022
’65 Peter Schotten of Sioux Falls, SD, Oct 4, 2021
’66 Joseph D Dubois of Sedro Woolley, WA, Nov 20, 
2022
’66 Gunnar J Spatz of Mountlake Terrace, WA, Dec 26, 
2022
’67 Carl “Corky” Andersen of Chicago, IL, Oct 10, 2022
’67 Urtena “Tena” Hamann of Jerome, ID, Oct 10, 2022
’67 Mary E (Thompson) Walsh of Everett, WA, Oct 17, 
2022

’67 Michael H “Mike” Tindall of Mill Creek, WA, Sep 24, 
2021
’68 Janice M (Berg) Baxter of Seattle, WA, Oct 14, 2022
’68 Laura Bollard of Shoreline, WA, Nov 9, 2021
’68 Debra J “Debbie” Dahlin of Seattle, WA, Jul 1, 2022
’68 Gail E (Kelly) Simmons of Longview, WA, Aug 15, 
2022
’69 Victoria L “Vicki” (Brown) Will of Auburn, WA, Jun 24, 
2022
’70 Heather E (Harris) Felzenberg of Seattle, WA, Jun 
2021
’70 Charles “Chuck” Strode of Edmonds, WA, Oct 2022
’73 Karen A (Amundson) Jordan of Federal WAY, WA, 
Nov 2022
’73 Rita D (Bily) Swanson of Mill Creek, WA, Apr 28, 2022
’73 John A Estocapio of Seattle, WA, Oct 9, 2022
’73 Billy R Felder of Seattle, WA, Jul 1, 2022
’73 John M Givins of Seattle, WA, Apr 5, 2022
’74 Nancy E (Olson) Nordness of Lynnwood, WA, Nov 22, 
2022
’74 Robert D “Rob” Paulson of Seattle, WA, Oct 11, 2021
’74 Donald K “Buz” (Ward) Lawson of Houston, TX, Dec 
3, 2020
’74 Douglas E “Doug” Will of Seattle, WA, Nov 2022
’76 Michael L S Maupin of Seattle, WA, Dec 26, 2022
’78 Leslie A Plebuch of Tukwila, WA, Aug 27 2022
’80 Lief W Moi of Redmond, WA, Sep 22, 2022
’80 Christopher S Strelau of Bellingham, WA, Dec 18, 
2022
’81 Diane E Mehlman of Seattle, WA, Apr 24, 2022
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BENEFACTORS ($500 or more)

‘50*Anne Marie (Hansen) 
Johanson
‘57 Melissa J (Mounger) Nielsen
‘62*Alfred R Benaroya
‘62 Burton H Walls - A portion for 
QA62 Reunion
‘64*Gary R Williams - In memory of 
Steve Kraemer ‘63
‘65*Kathleen A (Kiesel) Grasser 
- In memory of my brother, Michael 
Kiesel ‘67
‘65 Glenn E Mounger - In memory 
of my brother, Larry Mounger ‘55
‘66*Thomas F Herche
‘67*Donald T Kelly
‘71 John R Gundersen
‘71 Gregory G Heiser - In Memory 
of my sister Cynthia (Heiser) 
Shotwell ‘73
‘73*Anita M Tourigny
Donor*Dorothy & Phil Mark Davis 
‘45 Irrevocable Trust - D 
Donor Frederick V Holdren - In 
Memory of Joy (Sherwin) Holdren ‘48
Donor*DV & Ida J McEachern 
Charitable Trust - E Sponsored by 
Danna (McEachern) Johnston ‘60 & 
Linda L (McEachern) Husband ‘65

SPONSORS ($100 - $499)

‘47*Sally Jo (Manning) Hancock 
- In memory of Ken’45 & Emma 
Jean’46 (Adams) Jones, Shirley 
(Anderson)Patterson’46 Chad 
Manning’44, and favorite QAHS Staff
‘49*Thelma M (Knox) Beck - In 
memory of Randy Gibbons ‘70
‘51 Carol J Batchelder - In memory 
of Laurie Miller ‘51
‘52 Alvin C Moe
‘53 Leslie L Bleiler
‘55 Thomas M Curran
‘58*John R Knight
‘60*John K Cleveland Jr.
‘61 Stephen J Reibman
‘62*John D Hastig
‘62*Dennis P Helmick
‘62*Sharon J Johnston
‘62 James A LePenske Jr.

‘62 Louis M Orth
‘62*Diane L Spaulding
‘62*Douglas M Whitney
‘62*Edwin R Willgress Jr.
‘62*James W Wilson - Case of wine 
& Wine books for auction.
‘63 Victoria A (Johnson) 
Sherborne
‘63 John Lashley Jr.
‘64 Elizabeth Marx
‘64 Sally (Mathiasen) Light
‘65 William M James
‘65 Susan B (Johnston) Zehnder
‘66*Jerylyn A (Ball) Cusimano
‘66 Charles L Dahl Jr.
‘66*Linda (Henderson) Hershey
‘66 Sheridan P (Peck) Moody - In 
memory of my husband Tim Moody 
‘66
‘68*Charles E Wheaton Ph.D.
‘69*Carolyn A (Speer) Hart - In 
memory of Janet M Peterson ‘69 & 
Larry Speer ‘75
‘70 Donald S Judy - In memory of 
Tim Moody ‘66
‘73 Curtis S Yamamoto
‘77*Tira J (Fisher) Villanueva
‘77*Eddie Simms Jr.
‘77 Eddie Simms Jr.
‘80 Gregory J Lunde - To 
Acknowledge hard work of KUAY 
Staff & Claudia Lovgren.

PATRONS ($1 - $99)

‘46 Patricia L (Petersen) Prosser
‘47 Robert D Ceccarelli - In memory 
of my brother, Richard Ceccarelli ‘51 
& my best mate, Richard Young ‘47
‘47 Robert M Malin
‘51 John L Graham - In Memory of 
Ruth (Jahnke) Waters ‘51
‘51*John P Hennes - In memory of 
my brothers Ran Hennes ‘48 & Jim 
Hennes ‘51
‘51 JoAnn B (McQueen) Champion
‘51 Doris (Turner) Janisch - In 
memory of Douglas Weisfield ‘51
‘51 Helen J (Zobrist) Mirande
‘54*Patricia L (Purcell) Turnbull
‘59*Margaret I DeLacy
‘62*Bonnie L Allen - Christopher 

Bollen ‘61 QAHS Print
‘62*Jeanne A (Allison) Uhles
‘62*Stanton F Brand
‘62*Mary Lynn (Cavender) Baum
‘62*Bruce H Cleveland
‘62*Susan J (Donaldson) Kassa
‘62*Barbara D (Fruetel) Waltz
‘62*Robert E Heilesen
‘62*Kathleen A Holmes
‘62*James A LePenske Jr.
‘62*Denis M Morrison
‘62*Roberta A (Reed) Drolshagen
‘62*Barrett M Rochefort
‘62*Alan H Rowberg
‘62*Sally R (Sutton) Garmon
‘62*Kenneth Wagner
‘62*Carra Lee (West) Bolger
‘62*Donald S Williams
‘62*Worrall V Wilson
‘62*Sharron J (Wilson) Johnson
‘64 Gary R Williams - In memory of 
Steve Kraemer ‘63
‘65 Richard W Golze - M 
‘66 Bridget K (Kinsey) Buckley - In 
memory of Tim Moody ‘66
‘66 Bridget K (Kinsey) Buckley
‘67*Lindy L Stewart - In memory of 
Dianne Amick ‘67 & Arlene Richstad 
‘67
‘68 Nathan B Warner Jr.
‘69 William P Woodham
‘77 John R Dance - Company Match
‘77 John R Dance

*  General scholarships
B  Bowe Scholarship Fund
D Davis Scholarship Fund
E  McEachern Scholarship Fund
H  Heffelfinger Scholarship Fund
M  McNeil Scholarship Fund
R  Rois Scholarship Fund

GRIZZLY ANGELS 
Our Association is funded primarily by donations, plus sales of merchandise and raffles. We are unique among alumni 
groups in not having paid memberships. Your tax deductible gifts are greatly appreciated and needed not just to provide 
scholarships, but also to cover the KUAY, logo merchandise purchases and miscellaneous expenses. All our efforts are by 
unpaid volunteers. In these difficult times we hope you can find a way to help the QAHSAA continue its mission.
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GRIZZLY REUNIONS 
Ever hopeful, some classes are trying to hold reunions this year. Contact LD Zobrist at reunions@qagrizzlies.
org or 206-285-0582 for details on how we can support your efforts.

Class Date/Time Location Contact

’53 TBA Sigrid (Wood) Knight
class53@qagrizzlies.org

’58 TBA Nancy (Trout) Gould-Hilliard
class58@qagrizzlies.org 

’63 60th Reunion 
Saturday, August 19, 2023 
Luncheon 11am - 2pm

Seattle Yacht Club
1807 E. Hamlin St

Jackie (Moore) Zobrist
class63@qagrizzlies.org

’68 TBA Renee (Shearer) Williams
class68@qagrizzlies.org 

’73 50th Reunion
Saturday, Sept. 16, 2023

Queen City Yacht Club
2608 Boyer Ave E, Seattle

Rachel (Eberlein) LaRoche
class73@qagrizzlies.org

’78 Planning Underway Watch for details later. Cindy (Foy) Kiefer
class78@qagrizzlies.org 

FUTURE REUNIONS
’69 60th Reunion 

Planning Underway
Tracy B (Poe) Rohwer
class69@qagrizzlies.org 

’74 50th Reunion 
Date: TBA

Please contact the reunion committee 
if you would like to help plan our 
event.

June (Erdman) Bartell
class74@qagrizzlies.org

2023 REUNIONS
Go to the Alumni website for more details: www.qagrizzlies.org/reunions.htm

Facebook Update
By Sally Villaluz Ghormley ’79 

Visit us on the Queen Anne High School Grizzlies groups, there are two different groups:

Private group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/161961760525328

Private group – https://www.facebook.com/groups/29115045515

It’s necessary for you to belong to Facebook to visit either group.

Stayed tuned for upcoming events.
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Make a DONATION and SUPPORT the  
Queen Anne Legacy

and UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION
Yes, add my name to the QA Legacy Donors “Angels” List (or update my  
contact information). 
Class Year__________ Phone #___________ Email __________________________
Name____________________________ Maiden Name________________________
Address__________________________ City/ST/ZIP+4________________________ 
For Scholarships $___________ 	   Unrestricted $______________
If this is a new address or name, please check here______
Comments may be added to the left or on a separate piece of paper.
Make checks payable to: QAHSAA
Mail to: QAHSAA - P.O. Box 9128 
	 Seattle, WA 98109-0128

Comments:

Donations may be made online with a credit/debit card via PayPal at:  
www.qagrizzlies.org 

The QAHSAA is a 501(c)(3) 
exempt organization. All gifts 
are tax deductible to the extent 
permitted by Federal Law.  
EIN 91-1219753

Queen Anne HS Alumni Association at the Seattle Yacht Club
Spring Luncheon April 29, 2023, 11am - 2pm

Name:_________________________________________________________Year: _________  Meal: _____ 

Name:_________________________________________________________Year: _________  Meal: _____
Please include maiden last name

Phone# for contact: __________________________________________
Email: _____________________________________________________
$40 per person - make checks to QAHSAA
Please indicate “Spring Luncheon” on check and mail reservation form with payment by 
April 15, 2023
to:  	 QA Alumni Luncheon
P.O.Box 9128, Seattle, WA 98109 
or register and pay online at www.qagrizzlies.org, click on “Reunions” 
Q?s Call Shirley at 425-787-6800 or events@qagrizzlies.org

Meal Choices:
M  Flat Iron Steak
S  Lemon Salmon
V  Spinach / Cheddar Quiche

Dessert included with each meal. 

CASH ONLY BAR  
& RAFFLE

DONATIONS ACCEPTED

Announcement for 60th 
Reunion - Save the Date
The Class of ‘63 Committee is 
planning our 60th Class Reunion, and 
we have a date and location for our 
event. Please Save the Date and plan 
to come if you can. We will send more 
details later.

Date: Saturday, August 19, 2023, 
11:00am
Location: Seattle Yacht Club (Same as 
our 55th)
Event: Plated (sit down) Luncheon

Check the QAHS website Reunions 
page for most recent info, or contact 
us at class63@qagrizzlies.org.
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Name							       Year
(First, Maiden, Last)

Address				    City/State/Zip

Phone	 Email

Your QAHS Merchandise

Order your choices using this 
form and pay by check. You may 
also view & order your Grizzly 
Gear online with a bank card or 
PayPal at: www.qagrizzlies.org 
Click on “QA Alumni Store”

Order Your Grizzly Gear...Today!

Note: Sizes 2XL & 3XL are $3.00 more than listing
Proceeds go towards funding the KUAY newsletter.

  $ 1		 Antenna ball	 __
  $ 7		 School print	 __
  $ 7 		 Tote bag polypro maroon 	 __
  $ 7		 Tote bag polypro orange 	 __ 
  $ 8		 Playing cards (2 decks)	 __
 $10		 Key Chain (cloth+clip) 	 __

	 $14	 QA Ceramic Mug	 __
  $10		 Golf balls (3 pk/5 tees)	 __
  $15		 License plate frame, metal	 __

NON-CLOTHING ITEMS

Items are also sold at most  
reunions and alumni events.

See photos of items on our website.

Mail checks payable to: 
Queen Anne Alumni Association

PO Box 9128, 
Seattle, WA  98109-0128

Questions?   
Contact: Jackie Zobrist

(206) 285-0582
or logo@qagrizzlies.org

To cover postage & handling, add:       
$6 for orders below $25           
$9 for orders from $25 below $50              
$11 for orders from $50 up

Total Items _____Total Cost$______
Postage &Handling $ ______

	 Subtotal $ ______
Add a donation $______

 
Check enclosed for $_______

Date Ordered

* Make a Donation, Support the QA Legacy, Update your contact information and 
Order QA merchandise all at once. QAHSAA is a 501(c)(3) exempt organization. All 
gifts are tax deductible to extent permitted by Federal Law. 

If this is a new address or name, please check here

Your Queen Anne HS Merchandise Form *

N = New Item

or order online with credit/debit card at www.qagrizzlies.org

Thank you for your order.

	 CLOTHING ITEMS	                           SIZES		             **+$3.00
$13 $10	 Mourning bear T-shirt, maroon	         	           M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$15	 Prowling bear T-shirt, stone blue 		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$15	 Prowling bear T-shirt, ash grey		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$20	 QA Grizzly T-shirt, navy blue       		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$20	 QA Grizzly T-shirt, white			   S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$39	 Denim shirt, blue				   S___ M___ L___ XL___ *2XL___
$50	 Sweatshirt, ¼ zip, navy, no pckts 		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$50	 Sweatshirt, ¼ zip, grey, no pckts		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$50	 Sweatshirt, full zip, navy, hood 		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$50	 Sweatshirt, full zip, maroon, hood 		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___
$55	 Vest (reversible), navy           		  S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___ 
$10	 Knit pea cap, maroon & orange       	 One size fits all ___
$14	 Visor cap, white				    Adjustable back___
$14	 Visor cap, navy				    Adjustable back___
$16	 Baseball cap, white			   Adjustable back___
$16	 Baseball cap, maroon			   Adjustable back___
$19	 Grizzly Socks			          	 One size fits all (N) 
$20	 Grizzly Scarf			          	 Size: 7”W x 61”L (N) 

	 CLEARANCE CLOTHING ITEMS	           LIMITED TO SIZES AVAILABLE
$36 $15	Ladies’ Polo SS shirt, maroon		  S___ M___ L___ 
$36 $15	Ladies’ vee-neck SS shirt, maroon		  S___ 
$36 $15	Ladies’ vee-neck SS shirt, white		            M___ L___ 
$36 $15	Polo short-sleeve shirt, maroon		  S___ 		
$36 $15	Polo short-sleeve shirt, white	         	           M___                                    
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Grizzly Events: Mark Your Calendar
Visit www.qagrizzlies.org for the most up-to-date information.

See page 13 for reunion info

Scholarships for 2023: March 31st, 2023.

Spring Luncheon, April 29, 2023. See page 7 for details. 

Next KUAY Copy Deadline, May 25, 2023.

Alumni Summer Picnic, August 2023, TBD.

Did this come to you in error? If the addressee does not live at this address, please let us know and we will remove 
it. Any forwarding or contact information would be helpful, too. You can reach us at mail@qagrizzlies.org, 206-285-0582 or 
the return address above. Thank you.

Do we have your email address? Before each KUAY mailing 
we send an email message to confirm mailing addresses. If 
you didn’t receive this email last month, help us reduce mailing 
costs by sending your email address to info@qagrizzlies.org. 
It will not be used for other purposes. If you have a change of 
address, you may update us by email the same way. We want 
to be sure you receive your KUAY.

February 2023
QA Alumni Contact Info:

Address Changes & Memorials (Obits):
LD Zobrist, info@qagrizzlies.org or 206-285-0582
Historian & Yearbooks:
Maggie (Nichols) Birch, historian@qagrizzlies.org 
or 206-859-1467
KUAY Who’s News:
Kim Turner, whosnews@qagrizzlies.org or 
360-328-3233
KUAY Editorial Board & Photos:
Claudia Lovgren, claudialovgren@hotmail.com or
206-285-8624
Events:
Shirley (Niebuhr) Kankelfritz, events@qagrizzlies.org 
or 425-787-6800
Reunions:
LD Zobrist, reunions@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-285-0582
Merchandise:
Jackie Zobrist, logo@qagrizzlies.org 
or 206-285-0582
Scholarships:
Kerry McMahan, scholarships@qagrizzlies.org 
or 206-914-4727
QAHSAA President:
Sally Villaluz Ghormley, president@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-331-9194
MWOQA:
Don Lorentz, donaldlorentz@gmail.com or 
206-948-4197


